
 
 

 

Dear Parents 
 

Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

On Thursday, eight 8 Year 5 pupils travelled to Woodhall Spa Cricket Club to represent Southeast 

Lincolnshire at the cricket county finals. 
 

There were 8 teams playing in two pools in the morning, with the two top teams going through to the semi-

finals. 
 

Winning 2 of our 3 matches put us 2nd in the group. We then played New Waltham who had gone unbeaten 

in their group matches. We started strongly in bat and continued to keep the pressure on, fielding very 

strongly, resulting in a well-deserved and convincing win 72 to 58! 
 

In the final we faced Tower Road who we had previously lost to in the group matches. This was to be a 

very tight match as we continued to grow in confidence; however, a run of wickets very near the end 

allowed Tower Road to clinch the victory in the last 2 overs, winning by 16. 
 

Well done to all the pupils who can now proudly say we are 2nd in the county at school’s cricket. A huge 

thank you to all the parents who helped with transport and supported us on the day. And to our mascot 

‘Chippy the Pied Wagtail’ for giving us courage and determination. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Sophia  Harrison Poppy   

Year 1 Dylan  Theodore Matilda 

Year 2 Daisy  Thea  Freya 

Year 3 Darcie  Rory  Shayden All 3S for amazing behaviour at the Gurdwara 

Year 4 Charlie George Emilia  Delilah 

Year 5 Drew  Aarnav George 
 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 17th June.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Knight’s Class (98.67%) 

Silver Trophy  Miss Sawyer’s Class (97%) 
 

Attendance Ted Miss Hibbins’ Class (97%) 

 Mrs Woodock’s Class and Mrs Chatham’s Class (96.33%) 
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Year 6 Production - Prexit 

The Year 6 performances will take place at 6.30pm on Wednesday 3rd and Thursday 4th July. On these 

evenings, children should arrive, via the main school office, no earlier than 6.00pm to allow time for 

costumes and make-up. 
 

The middle infant doors will open at 6.20pm to welcome the audience. PLEASE NOTE that due to limited 

space in the hall, we will only be allowing entry to 2 people, per family, per evening. You will not receive 

tickets; however, we will be cross checking names and numbers at the door. 
 

Whilst entry is provided free of charge, at the end of each evening, a donation bucket will be available, 

and we will be grateful for all donations received – these will cover the cost of all purchases related to 

the performance. 
 

Children will be dismissed to their parents in the hall at the end of the performance, at 7.45pm, once 

their costumes have been returned to the classrooms. For any parents not attending the performance but 

collecting, children will be brought to the school office – please wait in the office area for children to 

arrive – thank you. 
 

Clubs Ending – Summer Term 

A courtesy reminder that next week is the last week for all school led clubs.  Clubs will return in the 

Autumn term and the form to sign up for these will be shared with all parents in due course. 
 

School Lunches 

A reminder that our final ‘theme day’ lunches for the year will take place during Arts Week from Monday 

8th - Friday 12th July.  Please see the school website for details.  The other regular options will be available 

on these days.  The deadline for ordering these lunches is Tuesday 2nd July.  Also, a courtesy 

reminder for Year 6 parents: Please remember not to order lunches week commencing 8th July if your child 

is going to Aylmerton. 
 

Sports Days 2024 

While it has been lovely to see the warmer weather, it has been disappointing not to be able to hold our 

sports days as planned.  As notified via Parentmail and on our Facebook page, our re-arranged events will 

take place next week as follows: 
 

 Tuesday 2nd July 10:00am  Year 2 

 Tuesday 2nd July 2:00pm  Reception 

 Wednesday 3rd July 9:30am  Year 3 
 

SEND Coffee Morning 

We would like to invite you to our last SEND coffee morning for this academic year on Tuesday 2nd July 

between 9am and 10am. 
 

At this meeting we would like to talk through some key SEND messages around the graduated approach 

to SEND, reflect on the SEND coffee morning sessions held this academic year and hear parents ideas 

for next year' s sessions. It is also a good opportunity to meet with other parents over a cuppa. We would 

love to see you there! This is open to all parents regardless of whether you have a child with SEND. Please 

go to the main office and staff will take you along to the meeting room. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Opal Update 

A huge thank you to the parents and children who kindly gave their time last Saturday to help us with our 

Grounds Day. We successfully completed all the tasks on our list and we are very pleased with the results. 

A special thank you to: 

• Chris Garfoot & Crew from Elderwood Tree Care - we couldn't have done it without you!  
 

Oracy Challenge  

They say that you are what you eat. If you had to make up a drawing of yourself only using foods, what 

would you choose? An avocado for your nose? Mushrooms for your ears? Sausages for your fingers? Talk 

about what you would choose. In preparation for arts week, you could draw your 'foodie-self' and bring it 

into school. 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne 

A GREAT BIG THANK YOU! We are delighted to share the fabulous news that we raised over £2000 

from last Friday's after school Summer Fun event plus the Barrow of Booze Raffle! Well done everyone 

for the part you played in helping us achieve that fantastic figure. Whether it was making a donation, 

attending or helping, we couldn't raise the money we do without everyone's help.  We are looking forward 

to planning some spending with lovely resources for the children to enjoy. 
 

We are grateful to all our helpers - the school staff, especially the site team who worked so hard on set-

up & breakdown; the school council; the FOW Committee and their families. Please see the Parentmail sent 

earlier today for the very long list of people to thank including all the local businesses who supported us 

with bottle prizes. 
 

An extra special thanks and well done to Jo Challinor and Becky Daines who took the lead on organising 

this event - didn't they do a cracking job! 

  

Pre-loved Uniform Shop – we will have uniform on sale at the new Reception starter ‘Stay & Play’ sessions 

next week. If you know anyone with children joining the Reception classes in September, please do tell 

them about our uniform shop and the Swap Shack. We have masses of stock so let’s aim to get loads of it 

out of storage boxes and being worn! 
 

Frozen ‘Friday’ – with the sun finally making an appearance we’ve been pleased to be able to hold after 

school ice pole sales on a few days recently. These have been well supported and we will be staging a few 

more before the end of term - subject to sun, volunteers and stock. Look out for the emails and make 

sure you are following our Facebook page for notifications too! 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Dean who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.   
 

 

Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 
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EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

  

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

 

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

 

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 
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